
 

 

Scripture 
John 9:1-12 
  
Introduction 
We sometimes are blindsided by things that happen or just are in life.  
Being blindsided may leave us in the dark about many things, but the 
light of Jesus is always able to shine in that darkness.  And, it also 
leaves us asking the disciples question, “Who sinned that this man 
was born blind, him or his parents”.  Who did what wrong that we now 
have this situation? 
  
Discussion 
John 9 is one of the most fascinating stories in the Gospels, and in the 
entire Bible, in my opinion.  John, more than any other Gospel writer, 
tells about Jesus personal encounters with people.  Jesus’ encounter 
with this man born blind, and his subsequent healing, blindsided 
everyone around him.   
  
Going Deeper 
When Jesus asked, “Who sinned that this man was born blind, him or 
his parents”?  He was quick to respond that neither one, but that this 
happened so that the work of God might be displayed.  Sometimes we 
get stuck on that question of “Why?”, and sometimes there is an 
answer for that question, but many times there is not.  So, instead of 
dwelling aimlessly trying figure out the logic or reason behind 
something, we need to see it as an opportunity to see the work of God 
among us.  
  
Application 
I have a nephew who is autistic, he was born that way.  He has limited 
functionality, but to his parents he is the work of God in their midst.  
Prior to being diagnosed as a young boy, my sister would find herself 
asking the “Why?” question.  Today, Betito is 22 years old, prays the 
Lord’s Prayer, loves to draw, always has a smile, praises God in his 
own way, and has a contagious smile.  All of that is the work of God in 
action.   
  
Prayer 



 

 

Lord, we thank you that you are the light, that light that can shine in 
our darkest moments, and “why” questions.  Help us to look to you 
during those times we are blindsided by life situations, and help us to 
see those moments as an opportunity to see your works of grace in 
our lives.  In Jesus’ name we pray.  Amen.  


